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CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
 

Department policies are contained in the Department of Health and Human Services 
Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM), Department of Health and Human Services 
Bridges Eligibility Manual (BEM), Department of Health and Human Services Reference 
Tables Manual (RFT), and Department of Health and Human Services Emergency 
Relief Manual (ERM).   
 
The Family Independence Program (FIP) was established pursuant to the Personal 
Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996, Pub. L. No. 104-193, 
and 42 USC 601 to 679c.  The Department (formerly known as the Department of 
Human Services) administers FIP pursuant to 45 CFR 233-260, MCL 400.10, the Social 
Welfare Act, MCL 400.1-.119b, and Mich Admin Code, R 400.3101-.3131.     
 
RSDI income must be counted as income to the group and is countable for FIP 
purposes. BEM 503, pg. 28 (2015). Petitioner’s group, when counting both RSDI 
incomes, is $1078. The income limit for FIP is $403. Therefore, Petitioner’s gross 
income exceeds the income limit for FIP benefits. 
 
While Petitioner alleged that a third group member was included in the group 
calculations, and alleged that this income was also counted, the undersigned finds this 
argument without merit. Even assuming that this group member’s income was counted, 
Petitioner’s own RSDI income is exceeds the FIP payment standard by more than two 
times; Petitioner is ineligible for FIP benefits with or without any extra income from other 
group members.  
 
The Administrative Law Judge, based on the above Findings of Fact and Conclusions of 
Law, and for the reasons stated on the record, if any, finds that the Department acted in 
accordance with Department policy when it denied Petitioner’s September 3, 2015 
application for FIP benefits. 
 

DECISION AND ORDER 
 
Accordingly, the Department’s decision is AFFIRMED.  
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